Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting
October 8th, 2019

Present: Jennifer Pelkey, Jedediah Whiting, Steve St Jean
Attending: Sally + Neil Iverson, Andy Brann, Barry Crafts, James Brochu
Meeting opened at 6:00pm.
Jedediah motioned to accept the minutes from the September 24th meeting as written, Steve seconded the motion, motion passed with all three in favor. 
Summer Rec Director position was briefly discussed. Select-board was informed of the two applicants and that the office is waiting on a third to be presented. It was decided to wait for the third applicant before conducting interviews. 
Sally asked if the Lion’s Club would have permission to light the bridge for Christmas this year. Select-board did not have an issue with this, and discussed dynamics of the Christmas lights with Sally. 
Andy Brann informed the Select-board that he will be placing a storage container for diesel fuel on his property, and presented a Notice of Application form as instructed by DEP. He also informed the Select-board of a Public Informational Hearing in regards to this, which will take place on October 28th, 2019 at 4:00pm.
Andy stated that in his opinion, he has had issues in the past with the sand pile and would like to do it himself this year. It will be added to the agenda for next meeting.
Andy also raised a complaint in regards to past minutes reflecting an incorrect amount spent on pushbacks from the 18-19 winter with his business. He stated that his calculations reflected something else, and presented the Board with past invoices. This will be looked into further, and corrected if necessary. 
Andy also made presented the board with alternatives to leasing the plow truck that was motioned on the previous meeting. He stated that he knows a bit about plow trucks, and would like to see the Town look into purchasing a different one.
Andy questioned the recent paving that was done on Blanchard and Pine Street; he was informed that this was written in the Road Commissioner’s Five Year Plan.  
Barry Crafts shared a recent question and answer correspondence with CMP he had. He was read the letter from the office that will be sent out in regards to Eustis’s stance on the NECEC. 
Steve presented an opportunity to convert to high energy lighting, the deadline for the application is October 25th. Jedediah will be working on the application.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jedediah motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 pm, Jennifer seconded the motion, motioned past with all three in favor.
Meeting adjourned.
